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Due to COVID-19, we were unable to hold our Volunteer Appreciation Dinner this 
year.  However, we still chose our 2020 Volunteer Award Winners and presented 
each with one with their award.  

Winners were as follows:
Administrative Volunteer of the Year – Reggie Brown

Business Appreciation Award – Copier’s Plus
Clinical Volunteer of the Year – Dr. Sassan Bassiri

Clinical Volunteer of the Year – Samantha Youngblood
Community Volunteer of the Year – Kelly Ferry

Group Volunteer of the Year – St. Pat’s Stuff & Sealers

We look forward to celebrating all of our volunteers at our annual dinner in 2021.  
Thank You to all of our volunteers for your continued support and commitment 
to The CARE Clinic!

Volunteer Appreciation Winners
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Bonnie had to cut her career short when her mom 
became very ill.  Retiring early to drive her mom to 
doctor appointments in Charlotte left her uninsured.  
When Bonnie began feeling bad, she spoke with her 
mom’s doctor and he said that he would treat her.  It was 
determined that she had high blood pressure but after 
some time, the amount of money she was paying to see 
her new doctor was more than she could afford.  One 
day while discussing her situation with a friend, she was 
fortunate to learn about The CARE Clinic.  Bonnie called 
right away and made an appointment to be seen so that 
she could get her needed medications at no cost.  At 
her appointment she began telling the doctor some new 
symptoms she was having and a blood test was ordered.  
The results of the bloodwork confirmed multiple 
myeloma.  Bonnie was referred out for treatment.  “If it 
wasn’t for The CARE Clinic, I don’t know if the cancer 
would have been detected.  I have insurance now so The 
CARE Clinic can’t see me anymore.  There are a bunch of 
good ladies that work there.” said Bonnie.  

Visit to The CARE Clinic Saves Life

We Need YOU!
   
  The CARE Clinic relies on volunteers to serve on our 
various committees that help us in our operations.  
Below is a list of committees and a brief description of 
each.  

•	 Clinical Services – Study the effectiveness of 
clinical services, monitoring clinical policies and 
procedures and recommending to the Board of 
Directors expansion or alteration of clinic services.  
Meets once quarterly.

•	 Community Relations – Increase public awareness 
and support of the clinic (including the Speaker’s 
Bureau).  Publicize events at the clinic. Meets once a 
month for ten months.

•	 Congregations for CARE – Support the 
clinic through community faith congregation 
involvement.  Provides Ministers for invocations for 
the bi-monthly Board Meetings, the Annual Golf 
Tournament, the Annual Volunteer Appreciation 
Event and other special occasions.  Responsible for 
the planning and implementation of the Annual 
CARE Clinic Prayer Breakfast held each October.  
This breakfast is held to further the involvement 
of the county’s faith community with The CARE 

Clinic. Meets once a month for eight months.
•	 Development – Raise funds to support the clinic’s 

activities.  Oversees all clinic fundraising events and 
assists wherever needed.  Meets every other month.

	 Subcommittees:
	Evening of CARE – Obtain hosts, co-hosts & 

sponsors. This annual catered dinner held the 
1st Saturday in February at local host homes.  
Meets once a month for ten months.

	Golf – Obtain golfers and corporate sponsors 
for teams, donated prizes to be used for 
raffles sales & team awards and sponsors for 
expenses.  Annual tournament is usually held 
in September.  Meets once a month for ten 
months.

	Toast of the Town – Obtain corporate 
sponsors from area businesses, silent auction 
items and volunteer at the event.  Annual 
event is usually held around the first of May.  
Meets once a month for ten months.

•	 Volunteer – Increase the number of clinic volunteers.  
Responsible for planning the Annual Volunteer 
Appreciation Event held in April. Meets once a 
month for eight months.

If you are interested in serving on one of these committees 
or would like more information, please contact Cynthia 
at (910) 988-3067 or development@thecareclinic.org.

Combined Campaigns
The CARE Clinic has been approved for participation 
in the 2020 (Fall 2020) Combined Federal Campaign.  
Our permanent designation code is CFC # 91950.  
We greatly appreciate your donations to the clinic and 
hope that you will plan to help us in this fall’s campaign.  
Please contact us at 485-0555 or care@thecareclinic.
org if you need any additional information. 
	 The CARE Clinic has also received approval 
to participate in the State Employees Combined 
Campaign. We have participated in the Combined 
Federal Campaign since 1995 and the State Campaign 
since 2011. We ask you to consider designating The 
CARE Clinic #3746 as the charity of your choice if you 
are a state employee and contribute to the combined 
campaign.    
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The 20th Annual Toast of the Town was canceled due to the COVID-19 restrictions placed on social gatherings.  As a way 
to raise the funds that we lost without the event, we chose to hold an online auction with all of the wonderful items that 
had been donated from local businesses.  The online auction was held Friday, June 26 through Sunday, June 28.  Twenty 
people bid on seventeen items which included jewelry, gift baskets, flowers for a year and a party for ten at Board & Brush.  
The silent auction raised $2330.  We also sold 108 50/50 raffle tickets during the online auction.  Sandy Ammons was the 
winner and received a check for $540.  Thank you to everyone that participated!

We are very grateful for the following sponsors who graciously supported us although we could not hold the event this 
year:

20th Annual
 Toast of the Town

Partner
 The UPS Store and Print Shops/Westwood-Ft Bragg 

Vineyard Sponsors
        Cape Fear Center for Digestive Diseases, PA

Cape Fear Valley Health
Senior Resource Services 

    Sammy and Carol Short Advised Fund of CCF, Inc. 
Stifel 

		
Brewery Sponsors

Bragg Mutual Federal Credit Union
 Hinkamp Jewelers

Horne Brothers Construction, Inc. 
Medical Arts Family Practice

Reed-Lallier Chevrolet
Richard H. Shereff, M.D., P.A. 

Short Stop 

Cocktail Sponsors
Bass Air Conditioning

Cape Fear Valley Hospice
F.A. Booth, DDS, MS, PA

First Citizens Bank
Kim Pryzgoda Family Dental Care

McKee Homes 
RE/MAX Choice Real Estate

Ryan P. Kishbaugh Memorial Foundation
Systel Business Equipment

Happy Hour Sponsor
Apple Crate Natural Market 

Next year’s 21st Annual “Toast of the Town” will be on Thursday, May 6, 2021 again at the Cape Fear Botanical Garden 
beginning at 6 PM.  Mark your calendars so you don’t miss out on this annual event that keeps getting better each year!
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COVID-19 Update
As the Coronavirus hit our community, it had a large impact on The CARE Clinic.  On March 17 
we closed all dental clinics and on March 30 we closed all medical clinics.  In April we canceled 
seven day clinics, sixteen night medical clinics, nine dental clinics and nine specialty clinics.  We 
continued to provide needed medications for our established patients as our staff worked partially 
at the Clinic and partially from home. We currently have all clinics operating with strict measures 
to keep our patients, volunteers and staff safe.  Thank you to all of our volunteers and donors who 
continue to support us during these challenging times.

Operation Round Up Grant 
Received

Operation Round Up is a voluntary program for South River Electric Mem-
bership Corporation members to have your electric bill rounded up to the 
next whole dollar.  The extra change is deposited into the Operation Round 
Up Fund.  The South River Community Assistance Corporation (CAC), a 
nonprofit foundation, oversees the distribution of funds. An independent 
board of directors, made up of community leaders, governs the CAC and the 
distribution of funds.  The funds are given primarily to organizations that are 
serving either the health, safety, educational or recreational needs of citizens 
within our service area.  Nonprofit agencies in Harnett, Cumberland, Samp-
son, Johnston and Bladen counties may apply for up to $5,000 annually to 
implement programs or purchase needed equipment to facilitate a program, 
which will help in our local communities.  We are pleased to announce that 
The CARE Clinic received a $5,000 grant this year.  Thank you to the CAC for 
selecting The CARE Clinic and to the members that chose to “Round Up.”

The CARE Clinic earned a 2020 Gold Rating from the National Association of Free and Charitable 
Clinics (NAFC) Quality Standards Program. The mission of the National Association of Free and 
Charitable Clinics is to ensure the medically underserved have access to affordable health care. The 
NAFC and its members are dedicated to ensuring that patients receive quality health care. To quantify 
and qualify the care provided at the Free and Charitable Clinic network, the NAFC formalized a set 
of Quality Standards for member organizations. NAFC Members voluntarily submit information to 
the NAFC on the various policies and procedures in place to attain their standards rating and attest/
pledge that they successfully incorporate these standards within their organization. We are excited to 
have received this top rating highlighting our commitment to providing quality care for our patients. 

The CARE Clinic 
Receives Gold Rating
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September 17 – 25th Annual Golf Charity at 
Gates Four Golf & Country Club.

September  18 – Rock’n On The River Concert 
Series at Deep Creek Outfitters, 1122 Person 
Street.  Tuesdays Gone, Lynyrd Skynyrd Tribute 
Band, 6:00 PM.

October 23 - Rock’n On The River Concert 
Series at Deep Creek Outfitters, 1122 Person 
Street.  Motley Crue/Shoot To Thrill, Motley 
Crue and AC/DC Tribute Bands, 6:00 PM.

If you would like to find out more about any of 
these events, please contact Monica at  485-0555 

or admin@thecareclinic.org. 

Upcoming Events
Mark Your
Calendars!

Being the hands and feet of Jesus
      I have often heard people us the term “Being the hands and feet of Jesus”. When I hear that the thought runs 
through my mind as to what that means to them as they say it with such deep conviction. So, what does “Being the 
hands and feet of Jesus” look like in your mind? Does it look like a young couple taking their family and moving to 
another country so they can preach and teach the gospel? While they are leading as many people to Jesus as they 
possibly can, is that what it looks like? Maybe it looks like saving your money and flying to another country where the 
gospel is needed. Go there, spend a week or so doing mission work and returning home. Maybe it is staying within the 
states and doing a mission trip in a community people are struggling. Maybe it is going into a disaster area where there 
is flooding, or a tornado and such and providing assistance to the people who are going through the disaster. All of 
these things I have mentioned are sure ways of “Being the hands and feet of Jesus”.
     The account of Matthew 25:34-40(NKJV) Then the King will say to those on His right hand, ‘Come, you blessed 
of My Father, inherit the kingdom prepared for you from the foundation of the world: for I was hungry and you gave 
Me food; I was thirsty and you gave Me drink; I was a stranger and you took Me in; I was naked and you clothed Me; I 
was sick and you visited Me; I was in prison and you came to Me.’  “Then the righteous will answer Him, saying, ‘Lord, 
when did we see You hungry and feed You, or thirsty and give You drink? When did we see You a stranger and take You 
in, or naked and clothe You? Or when did we see You sick, or in prison, and come to You?’ And the King will answer 
and say to them, ‘Assuredly, I say to you, inasmuch as you did it to one of the least of these My brethren, you did it to 
Me.’  “Being the hands and feet of Jesus” can be as simple as providing for your neighbor next door, food to eat, water to 
drink, cloths to put on. We can “Be the hands and feet of Jesus” by visiting the sick or those in prison. Many people are 
prisoners in their own home, a visit or a call can make a world of difference in that person’s life. We can “Be the hands 
and feet of Jesus” just by reaching out to that person right in front of us.

Pastor Randy Locklear
Westside Baptist Church, Red Springs, NC

Following social distancing guidelines, The CARE Clinic's 
25th Annual Golf Charity is scheduled for Thursday, 
September 17, 2020 at Gates Four Golf & Country Club.  The 
tournament format is a Texas Scramble with four-person 
teams.  It begins at 9:30 a.m. with registration and continues 
with a shotgun start at 11:00 a.m.  Each player will receive 
$100 Gates Four Bucks to use in the Pro Shop.  Dinner and 
awards will be following the tournament in the outside 
Pavilion. This major fundraiser helps us in raising the 
nearly $50,000 needed each month to provide FREE, quality 
healthcare to uninsured, low-income adults.  We invite 
you to participate in this wonderful event!  If you are not a 
golfer, but would like to help out, we are in need of sponsors 
for the tournament expenses, such as catering, greens fees 
and mailings.  If you would like to play in the tournament, 
sponsor a player, sponsor one of our brave Ft. Bragg soldiers 
or a four-person team, sponsor a hole sign, give a donation, 
or simply get more detailed information, please contact 
Cynthia at development@thecareclinic.org or 485-0555.  
Thanks for your support!

Golf 
Anyone?
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Charles Proctor, Sr.
Dean Anderson
Ernestine Newman
Isabella Pruitt
Joseph Hamilton, Jr.
Nicholas Fasul Finch
Thomas Jones, III
Tommie Earl Warren
Warren Jackson "Jay" Wilson
Myrtle O. Carter
Dr. C. T. Daniel
Katie Drewry
Judy Dorman
Myrtle Carter
Joe Thompson
Myrtle Oakley Carter
Dr. Bill Jordan
Mrs. Muriel Johnson
Franklin Delano Hall
Dorothy Ray and Edna Hall 
for Mother's Day
Dolph Berry
Dolph Berry
Rowland Pummill

Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Mr. & Mrs. Charles H. Cogdell
Dr. & Mrs. Richard S. Daniel
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
Mr. David A. Evans
Mr. Paddy Gibney
Mrs. Lise O. Glazier
Ms. Janis E. Hall
Mr. & Mrs. J. David Hall

Mr. & Mrs. Rod Hatcher
Ms. Anita H. Helms
Henriette Pummill and son, 
Bill

Memorial Contributions ~ April 1 – June 30, 2020
 In Memory of  In Memory of Given By Given By

Jim Cameron
Margaret Hast
Margaret and George Hast
Wayne & Karen Tobias
Jim Cameron
Anne Pohl Oliver
Margaret Hast
Matthew James Plummer
Jim Cameron
Marie Foti
Nicholas Finch
Dolph Berry
Dolph Berry
Scott Stapleton, MD
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Albert and Magdeline Strepay
Dolph Berry
"Hoot" Van Hout
Margaret Hast
Grace Caroline White
Doris C. Sanders
Bettie London Traxler
Dan Wright

Mr. Ralph F. Hoggard
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Kerchmar
Dr. & Mrs. John J. Lesica
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Monroe
Mrs. Libba Pate
Mr. & Mrs. James D. O'Brien
Ms. M. Catherine Ory
Ms. Christine A. Plummer
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Richey
Ms. Catherine W. Riddle
S. Owen Smith, DDS
S. Owen Smith, DDS
Mr. & Mrs. Ole M. Sorensen
Dr. James P. Srebro
Mrs. Caro Lee Stapleton
Mr. Gerald B. Strepay
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Tucker
Mrs. Joy Van Hout
Mrs. Rachel R. Violette
LTC & Mrs. Scott White
Ms. Mitzi G. Wilsey
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Wooten
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph N. 
Wunderlich

Honoraria Contributions ~ April 1 – June 30, 2020

Judith Krantz's Birthday
Sylvia Redfield
Phoebe Fitzgerald's Birthday
Lauren Harper
Dr. Kate Kelly
Scott, Celia, Brady & Quinn Everett
Barbara Peters
Jane Violette, Allison & Cal Violette

Mr. George A. Anderson
Ms. L. Lynn Cherry
Mrs. Kitty O. Davis
Mr. & Mrs. J. Michael Fowler
Mrs. Elfriede G Hobson
Dr. & Mrs. Corey Mullen
Mr. Marvin W. Smith
Mrs. Rachel R. Violette

Honor of Given By

It is Love I desire not sacrifice.
                                   Hosea 6:6

The prophet Joel tells us that God desires our love above all other gifts we can 
give to him. Loving God may seem to be an impossible task until we remember 
that Saint John tells us that we show our love for God by loving our brothers 
and sisters – his beloved children. Jesus told us that what we do for any of his 
children we do for him. Love one another as he has loved us.

“ .. for I was sick and you cared for me, … “
Matthew 25:36



7

Samaritans of Discipleship  
(In-kind Donations)	
Antex Exterminating
Berean Baptist Church
Berean Baptist’s Women’s 
Outreach Committee
Carolina Imaging
Commercial Sweeping &  
     Landscape Maintenance
Copiers Plus, Inc.
Cross Creek Imaging
Fayetteville Public Works 
     Commission
First Baptist Church, Anderson 
St
First Presbyterian Church 
Women
Haire Plumbing, Heating & Air 
    Conditioning 
Hay Street United Methodist 
    Church
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church
International Self-Storage
Kingdom Impact Global 
Ministries
LabCorp
Mt Olive Missionary Baptist 
    Church
Snyder Memorial Baptist 
Church
St Ann’s Catholic Church
St Patrick Catholic Church 
    “Samaritans”
Valley Radiology
Valley Regional Imaging
Village Baptist Church 
Village Presbyterian Church

Samaritan of Compassion
($1 - $249)
Ms. Cynthia Deere
Mrs. Kecie Dunigan
Mr. David A. Evans
Mrs. Marie Foti
Mr. & Mrs. Mark S. Glaser
Mr. & Mrs. Rod Hatcher
Ms. Anita H. Helms
Mr. Ralph F. Hoggard
Mr. Johnnie R. Johnson
Ms. Sheryl N. Jones

Mrs. Doris Lockamy
Mrs. Sara Martin
Ms. Clara H. Moorman
Mrs. Linda Morris
Mrs. Catherine Mutter
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Richey
Dr. David B. Samuelson
Mr. Robert Usher
LTC & Mrs. Scott White
Mrs. Monica Williams
Ms. Mitzi G. Wilsey

Samaritan of Assistance
($250-$499)
Mr. George A. Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Monroe
Mr. & Mrs. James D. O'Brien
Dr. James P. Srebro

Samaritan of Referral
($500-$749)
Ms. Christine M. Crowley
Mr. Paddy Gibney
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn D. Grable
Ms. Janis E. Hall
Mrs. Elfriede G Hobson
Dr. & Mrs. Corey Mullen

Samaritan of Education
($750-$999)
Ms. L. Lynn Cherry
Mr. & Mrs. J. David Hall
Ms. Deborah Nasekos
Mr. Tommy Reaves
Mr. Marvin W. Smith

Samaritan of Faith
($1,000-$4,999)
Ms. Peggy A. Allen
Judge & Mrs. James F. 
    Ammons
Ms. Pat M. Baros
Mr. Reginald G. Brown
Callahan & Rice Insurance 
    Group,  Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Charles H. Cogdell
Columbiettes, Sons of Mother 
    Seton Council #9847
Dr. & Mrs. Richard S. Daniel
Mrs. Kitty O. Davis

Mr. & Mrs. John E. English
Evrytanian Association, 
    Velouchi Chapter 2
Mr. & Mrs. J. Michael Fowler
Fred and June Aysse Charitable 
    Endowment
Henriette Pummill and son, 
    Bill
Ms. Kay B. Jenkins
Ms. Colleen M. Kritz
Dr. & Mrs. John J. Lesica
Ms. Susan Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Whitley
Ms. M. Catherine Ory
Ms. Holly W. Owen
Ms. Christine A. Plummer
Ms. Catherine W. Riddle
S. Owen Smith, DDS
Mrs. Caro Lee Stapleton
State Employees Combined 
    Campaign
Mr. Gerald B. Strepay
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Tucker
Mrs. Rachel R. Violette

Samaritan of Hope
($5,000-$9,999)	
Ms. Peggy A. Allen
Camp Ground United 
    Methodist Church, Wesleyan 
    Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony M. 
    Cimaglia
COL (Ret) & Mrs. John P. 
    Dunigan
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
LTC (Ret) & Mrs. Robert H. 
    Girouard
Mrs. Lise O. Glazier
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Kerchmar
Kingdom Impact Global 
    Ministries
Mrs. Libba Pate
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Owens
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Page
Mr. & Mrs. Ole M. Sorensen
St. George's Anglican Church
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph N. 
    Wunderlich

Samaritan of Charity
 ($10,000-$19,999)
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Mrs. Nancy E. Coleman
Haymount United Methodist 
    Church
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel M. Horne
LTC (Ret) Steve and LTC (Ret) 
    Debbie Milburn
Mr. & Mrs. Jim L. Messer
Mr. & Mrs. Peter C. Murray
Reed-Lallier Chevrolet
St Ann's Catholic Church
Mrs. Joy Van Hout
CAPT (Ret) & Mrs. Richard L. 
    Walker

Samaritan of Care
 ($20,000-$49,999)
Eleanor Manning Advised 
    Fund of CCF
Good Shepherd Catholic 
    Church
Manning Family Advised Fund
Operation Round Up South 
    River Electric Members
Dr. & Mrs. Myron S. Strickland
Westminster Presbyterian 
    Church
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. 
    Wooten

Samaritan of Treasure
 ($100,000-$249,999)
Snyder Memorial Baptist  
    Church
St Elizabeth Ann Seton 
    Catholic Church
First Presbyterian Church

Samaritan of Legacy
 ($250,000 +)
NC Office of Rural Health and 
    Community Care
North Carolina Assn of Free & 
    Charitable Clinics
CARE Patients

Thank you to our Donors of CARE
Contributions received from  April 1 - June 30, 2020. Donors are reported on a cumulative basis since the formation of 
The CARE Clinic.  This more accurately reflects the generosity of our Samaritans.  The CARE Clinic appreciates your 
notification of misprints or omissions and apologizes for any error.   
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Clinic Wish List
	                   ITEMS NEEDED:

Postage Stamps
30 Gallon Trash Bags
Food Lion Gift Cards
Wal-Mart Gift Cards
Harris Teeter Gift Cards
Paper Towels  

THE CARE CLINIC                                    
239 Robeson St		
PO Box 53438                                                                                                                                    	
Fayetteville, NC 28305-3438 	
(910) 485-0555/(910) 485-0111 Fax                                                                                                               
email:  care@thecareclinic.org                                             
web page:  www.thecareclinic.org

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  		
Pharmacists             	       	
Pharmacy Techs          		       	
Physicians
Physician Assistants 	       	
Nurse Practitioners                  
Nurses	         	
Nutritionists                             	  
Dentists                          
Dental Assistants
Chiropractors                          	                                       
Social Workers 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED   
Non-profit Org. 

U.S. Postage  

PAID
Fayetteville, NC 
Permit No. 456   

Please call 485-0555 before bringing items to The CARE Clinic
UPCOMING EVENTS! SEE INSIDE FOR MORE DETAILS!

White Laser Labels 1” X 2 5/8” (30 on page)
Coffee
Dishwasher Detergent
Canned Soft Drinks
White Copy Paper

April 1-June 30, 2020  Statistics
Primary Care Visits.………………….......170
Dental Visits.………………………............51
Prescriptions.………….…………..........1,201
Lab Tests……………..…………..……......94
*Nutrition Visits...…...…..……..…..............0       
*Diabetic Visits…………….......................48
*Specialist Visits................……………...... 9       
NOTE:* Not included in Primary Care Visits
Total Encounters.……………………...1,573
Cost per Patient Sponsorship.……. $100.00

Fiscal Year 2020 Statistics
Primary Care Visits.…………………...1,192             
Dental Visits.……………………….........440
Prescriptions.………….………….........4,728
Lab Tests……………..…………..……...566
*Nutrition Visits...…...…..……..…............13       
*Diabetic Visits…………….....................208
*Specialist Visits................…………….....79       
NOTE:* Not included in Primary Care Visits
Total Encounters.……………………...7,228
Cost per Patient Sponsorship.……. $100.00


